Silver City Library Board Minutes:
February 28, 2011
Roll Call:  Donna Schoening, Mari Jo Pieken, Jared Getter, Nancy Allen & Kari Kinsella  Absent: Lynda Gray  Guests:  Jo Carper, Carolyn Blasingame, Beth Roberts & Betty Millard
The agenda was reviewed and approved (with addition) by a motion by Jared and a second by Kari.  Motion passed.
The February 3rd meeting minutes were reviewed and approved by a motion by Nancy and a second by Jared.  Motion passed.  
Jo Carper gave the city clerk report for the library.  Nancy made a motion to accept the report and Kari seconded.  Motion passed.
Betty Millard gave the Board a packet of information that clarifies roles of the Library Board of Trustees, Friends of the Library and the Director.  She also noted that the library cannot by law, give membership names and addresses to the Friends organization.  Also discussed, we can no longer put a ‘welcome new member …’ in the town newsletter.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Note in reviewing the minutes we have unfinished business for the March meeting: ideas for the memorial money.

Backpacks – MOPS will supply 10 backpacks for $150.  Donna suggested we do 10 of them in Bob’s memory.  Nancy made a motion to approve taking $150 from memorial money to give to use for the backpacks.  Kari seconded.  Motion passed.  

Space Planning Grant – Table because Lynda is absent.
Computer Maintenance – Nancy suggested using the backup system SOS for $79.95/year vs paying the $10 fee to Professional Integration for Corporate Tech.  Nancy volunteered to do the work of setting it up and putting AVG Antivirus on the computers.  Jared made a motion to use the credit card to order the backup system and remove the old virus software and replace with AVG.  Kari seconded.  Motion passed.
NEW BUSINESS

Dr. Suess Birthday party will be March 10th 6:00 – 7:00.  Books will be read and then enjoy cupcakes and ice cream sundaes.  

Scrabble and other games will be played March 24th.    
Nancy made a motion to accept new business.  Jared seconded.  Motion passed.  

Directors Report:  The new library hours started March 1st. Beth will work for Donna the 3rd Tuesday of every month and vacations. The LED sign is still not working. The volcano science project was a hit. July 25th Dan Wardell will kick off the summer reading program “One World Many Stories”. Nancy made a motion to accept the Directors Report.  Jared seconded.
Friends of the Library Report: Carolyn reported that the Friends group has money so they will consider our requests to purchase something for the library.  They will change their meeting time because of the Dr. Suess party.  They will decorate the bulletin board with a World Map and photos.     
Bills:  Qwest $99, Country Living $15.97 
 Jared made a motion to accept the bills and Nancy seconded.  Motion passed.

Income: copies $1.50, pop machine $117.25, Ingraham Township $3.73, video fines $6.00, book fines $2.40  

Comments and Concerns from Audience – Carolyn noted that Iowa Workforce offices will be closing and people will be encouraged to use their library.  She volunteered to help those that need it.

The next meeting is scheduled for March 28th.  A motion to adjourn was made by Jared and seconded by Kari.  
Respectfully submitted by, 

Kari Kinsella, Secretary

